Charter Academy of the Redwoods 
Minutes of the Meeting of Tuesday, September 13, 2022
1059 N. State Street, Ukiah   

Redwood Academy open for public comment

I.  Welcome and Opening

The meeting was called to order at 6:03 p.m. by Chairperson Joseph. Board members in attendance:




Sandra Boyce

Yes

Rebecca Brown

Yes



Anne Ford

No

Jay Joseph

Yes
Kip Webb

No

Elna Gordon, Selah Sawyer, Jim Switzer, Melinda Decker and Caleb Cimmiyotti were present.  

On a first by S. Boyce and a second by R. Brown, the Board voted (3-0) to adopt the agenda. 

President’s Report~ Redwood Academy is currently at 126 students this year. That is down from 129 students at this same time last year. However, the middle school enrollment is healthy.  Instead, it is Redwood’s high school classes that are smaller than usual, so staff will continue to enroll all interested students and look for marketing opportunities.  It is not expected that the state will pass any more hold harmless ADA legislation that will aid charter schools.  As a result, the RA budget for this year will be severely impacted.  The schools will have two more restricted state grants become available this year, the Learning Recovery Emergency Block Grant and the Arts, Music, and Instructional Materials Block Grant, which will bolster revenue approximately $291,000 for Sequoia and $234,000 for Redwood. As with other one-time grants, this funding is to be used for designated purposes.  The Arts, Music, and Instructional Materials grant may also require that a plan be submitted to the board for approval sometime this year. Jim will present revised budgets based on current enrollment numbers at October’s meeting. The school received student CAASPP scores. Overall Redwood’s scores did increase from the previous year, most notably in English/literacy, almost making it back to pre-pandemic “met standard” levels in the 80% range.  Math and science still have yet to rebound—though there was slight improvement in both areas.  We should see a full release of these scores as well as the scores from other schools later this fall, and these results will also be reported on the CDE’s Dashboard.  Because Covid is continuing to make things much more difficult in terms of finding bus companies, teachers are looking for parent drivers willing to help with field trips.  The staff wants to continue to use some of the state and federal extra funding to help run meaningful programs and learning experiences for the students—things such as field trips, continuing to sponsor after-school SPACE classes, and continuing to have a mental health counselor on campus.  

Secretary’s Report ~ Sequoia’s enrollment is at 142 students, up from 127 last year, and close to pre-pandemic enrollment. The increased enrollment will help offset the absences that are still occurring as a result of the pandemic. The staff will continue to participate in community events to build enrollment. Sequoia did receive the CAASPP scores from last year. The percent who met or exceeded standard in math was relatively unchanged from last year at about 11%. The percent who met or exceeded standard in ELA was about 39%, an 8% increase over last year, but still below pre-pandemic numbers. Science also saw an increase to 27% meeting or exceeding standard, an increase of 14% over last year.  The schools have purchase a car that is being used to get lunch from Willits and is also available for field trips.  The new Sequoia principal, Melinda Decker, has started the year out great, working hard on the rebranding of the school, as well as continuing the work of meeting the challenges arising from distance learning and the pandemic, spearheading SEL curriculum and the MTSS development.  Additionally, the new Academic Services Coordinator, Meghan Anderson, has hit the road running, organizing enrichment, electives, community assemblies and visiting professional assemblies as well as several field trips all while providing academic support to students.  
Treasurer’s Report ~ Current Budget Report and Cash in the County Treasury Report of 9/9/22 shows current cash of $2,927,847—derived by adding last year’s balance, $3,694,261 with this year’s balance, $-766,414, since the balances have not been rolled over yet. This does not reflect the August apportionments and taxes as they have not been posted yet which should be approximately $76,166. The budget report reflects the previous year’s totals from the unaudited actuals and the original budget approved in June. The next budget will be presented in October based on CBEDs enrollment followed by the First Interim Report in December.
The books for 2021-2022 are not closed yet like they normally would be.  The unaudited actuals on the agenda reflect the expenses and revenue transactions for the 2021-2022 year. There is still one entry that needs to be made. Each school still has a $2,000-$3,000 per school in 4th quarter interest revenue that needs to be posted to the 8660 series. As a result, the unaudited actuals will be taken to the board again in October. As noted in the assumptions, the Unaudited Actuals reflect accrual methods of accounting which included buildings, depreciation of capital and student body funds which are not included in our cash based budgets that are present in interim reports and budget approvals.  Two reports have been included for each school.  One of the reports does not contain the depreciation and student body funds (as seen in the interim reports). The other report does include the accounts and reflects what will be submitted to the state. 
Safety and Facilities Report ~ Over the summer several projects were completed including redoing some of the skirting along the RA office and some classrooms.  Additional repairs were completed on Fullerton through Irvine and the south facing office wall.  Home Arts was recarpeted with plans to recarpet Sequoia main next year.  A new phone system was installed. The front door at Sequoia is also going to be replaced.
II. Consent Items

a. On a motion by S. Boyce and a second by R. Brown, the Board voted (3-0) to approve the minutes of the special meetings on June 14, 2022.
III. Regular Meeting
a. On a first by S. Boyce and a second by R. Brown, the Board voted (3-0) to approve the unaudited actuals for Charter Academy of the Redwoods including Accelerated Achievement Academy and Redwood Academy of Ukiah.

b. On a first by S. Boyce and a second by R. Brown, the Board voted (3-0) to approve revisions to the 2022-23 salary schedule.
c. On a first by S. Boyce and a second by R. Brown, the Board voted (3-0) to approve the Consolidated Applications for Charter Academy of the Redwoods including Sequoia Career Academy and Redwood Collegiate Academy.
d. On a first by S. Boyce and a second by R. Brown, the Board voted (3-0) to approve an overnight Outward Bound trip on September 19th to the 23rd to Sierra national Park, Shaeer Lake, CA for Redwood Collegiate Academy juniors and seniors.
IV. Sunshined Items
a. The board previewed revisions to BP 401.6 an 303.

V. Public Comment For Items Not on the Agenda—No public comment
VI.
Next Meeting— The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, October 11, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. on the campus of Redwood Collegiate Academy  

VI.
Adjournment 
As acclaimed by the chair, the meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Selah Sawyer
Secretary

For the Record:

Before 6:00 pm on Thursday, September 8, 2022, this meeting agenda was: 



Hand-delivered with back-up to all five board members and both corporate officers and management staff;

Posted in the offices of Redwood Collegiate Academy and Sequoia Career Academy 

Posted on the www.caredwoods.org governance channel 

E-mailed to Scott Paulin 

Preparing students for a successful future in safe, challenging, well-managed charter schools


